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August 30, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
I am transmitting to you the proviso report in response to Ordinance No. 16984, Section 34, P2 and Section 31, P2, prepared by the Superior Court.  Those provisos require:
Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the superior court and the department of judicial administration transmit a collaborative report that analyzes the fees charged for family court services in the first six months of 2011.  The report shall include:  (1) the amounts collected in the first six months compared to the amounts projected to be collected during the first six months of 2011; (2) whether the amount of collections is sufficient to support staffing for family court; and (3) based on that analysis, identification of any changes that might be necessary to support family court services for the remainder of 2011.  Should the analysis indicate that there are insufficient revenues to support family court  services, the department shall identify its plan for meeting the shortfall.

The court and department must transmit to the council by September 1, 2011, the report required by this proviso in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff and the lead staff for the budget and fiscal management committee or its successor.  Upon receipt, the clerk shall provide a proof of receipt to the director of the office of performance, strategy and budget.

Please contact Paul Sherfey, Chief Administrative Officer of Superior Court, at 206-296-9327, should you have any questions or need more information about this report.
Sincerely,
Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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The Honorable Jim Doerty, Assistant Presiding Judge, Superior Court


The Honorable Deborah Fleck, Judge, Superior Court
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Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 
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